St. Vincent Pallotti Parish

Parish Pastoral Council Meeting

MINUTES
Location:  
St. Joseph Church Hall
Date: 

Feb. 28, 2018
Time:  

7:00 to 8:15 P.M.

Present: Fr. Mike, Lyn DiNard, Patricia Chalmers, Barbara Bozymowski, Mary Pilon, Jacob Tuttle

Absent: Fr. Brendan, Jeff Muessner, Kathleen Sullivan, Marjorie Janoskey, Paula Rice, Michelle Wood.

       ________________________________________________
Opening Prayer






Fr. Mike

Review and Approval of Nov. 29, 2017 minutes


All
COMMISSION REPORTS:

Worship - BJ Tyrybon
Report submitted - Christmas concert well received, along with Advent Tea. Going into Lent, environment is set at both churches. Blessing of the Throats was attended by over 200. Ceili Band concert coming up March 11 at St. Patrick Church, finishing up prep for Holy Week. Blessing of Palms at St. Joes in the church and in the vestibule at St. Pats. KofC will have presence at the Adoration. Also there will be a Garden of Gethsemane where members can write of special prayer and intention and submit into the Garden. (Room 1 – Church Hall). 
Christian Service – Sue Byrd (not present)






Annette gave report: Dinners to Go of Feb. 17/18 “Chicken Paprikash”, was the highest generated dinner since the program was started at St. Elizabeth, with a profit of $1969. The next Dinners to Go is a “Polish Platter” in April.
St. Vincent DePaul -  no representation




 
Annette gave report: Representative Debbie Jackson hosted a volunteer meeting on Feb. 20 where 35 attended. Next meeting is March 6 where officers will be installed.
Education -








Elizbeth Chisek - JPII 

Open house held on January 28, 6 new families registered. 
During Catholic Schools week the Science Fair winners were highlighted. The winners from grades 6th-8th grad will be going to Cobo on March 13 to present their projects.

8th grade students heading to Washington DC on March 19. Thanking parish for all their efforts in helping to raise $7000. 
Alice Ugljesa – Gabriel Richard 
Right to Life March, students took bus to Washington DC. 
Can food drive hunger awareness week. 
Students have created a you tube “Best Lent Ever” on Facebook. 
Hockey Team doing very well. 
Teacher, Mrs. Loria, had a kidney transplant and is doing very well.  
Finance - Lee Williams  (Absent)

No report submitted
Evangelization - Annette Sebestin

            GIFT Program running through March 15. “Explore the ways God reaches out to each of us with his mercy”.       

            Attended by 25 people. Bible Study running through March 19 with Sylvia Jagielski, well attended. St. Vincent               

            DePaul representatives hosting meetings to acquire volunteers to host this ministry at our parish. Little white         

             books out for Easter and white cross yard signs.
Vicariate - Alice Ugljesa
Angela Moloney introduced as new president of the Catholic Foundation of Michigan. Purpose of foundation to bridge communities and the foundation, by inspiring faith filled charitable giving which manages assets to provide perpetual funding for Catholic parishes, schools, ministries, and nonprofit organizations in the greater Archdiocese of Detroit community long into the future.
Report from the Presbyteral Council that many pastors asking questions regarding the procedures for funerals. Many families are now requesting the use of churches for viewing versus viewing at funeral parlors. Also questions regarding cremation remains.

Also discussed was the anointing of the sick, explaining that it does not wear off.  Also problems with children and next of kin not complying and forgoing church funeral will be discussed at next Presbyteral council meeting. 

Knights of Columbus -
B. J. Tyrybon
Lenten - 40 Cans for 40 Days drive going well.
March 4 - Pancake breakfast

March 10 – St. Patrick’s Day Dinner

March 24 and 25 – K of C Drive, Mentally Impaired drive given out tootsie rolls

March 24 Live at the K of C with Wisteria

March 24 11:00 to 1:00 by the Ladies Auxiliary
High School Youth Group - Jacob Tuttle
Rainbow Conference was held in January at Detroit Ren Cen Detroit, with over 1500 in attendance.
Timothy awards coming up in a few months. Awards to exemplary students. 

Spring picnic in the planning. Discussion on thinking of ways children can be more involved within the community, working towards service hours.
Middle School Youth Group – Mary Pilon

Sessions started out with 33 children, but now it’s down to 1. Need to brainstorm ways to get their parents on board. Hosting the March 23 Stations of the Cross, movies being planned. Suggestions were to create more community involvement and opportunities for service hours. A meeting is suggested with HS Youth Group Leader, Andy Kilburn to brainstorm.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Christmas & New Year Service Review – all went well.
· St. Joseph Church Update – everything going well, just have some leaks still at church. 
· St. Patrick Church Reopening Review/Update – still planning.
· Capital Campaign/CSA Update, 1.6 million spent, 1.0 million received.
· Christnet – no report
NEW BUSINESS:
Fr. Mike mentioned that one of the singers from Celtic Thunder have approached us about a concert on May 25. Arrangements are tentative, but the plan may be that 400 tickets will be sold.  First 200 tickets sold are his, the next 100 to Pallottine’s, then 100 to Parish. Plans are still in negotiations.
Next meeting:  Wednesday, Mar. 28 - St. Joseph Church Hall
Closing prayer: 





Fr. Mike


